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The Catholic Parish of Epping and Carlingford  
Diocese of Broken Bay 
 
Our Lady Help of Christians’ Church 
31 Oxford Street, Epping and 
 
St Gerard Majella Church 
543 North Rocks Road, Carlingford 

 

Dear Parishioners, 
 

Endings and New Beginnings  
 

The end of this year sees a number of people stepping 
down from significant positions of leadership and service in 
our parish.  
 

Maree Balzulat has tendered her resignation from both her 
paid and voluntary roles as Assistant Parish Secretary after 
18 years. Maree has given extraordinarily generous and 
dedicated service to our parishioners and ministry groups 
over these years. She will conclude her role at the end of 
February to begin her retirement at which time we will  
endeavour to farewell and thank her appropriately.  
 

Mary O’Byrne is stepping down from her role of Secondary 
Schools Catechist Coordinator after 8 years. Mary has led 
and driven this ministry of proclaiming Christ’s good news in 
Cheltenham High, James Ruse High and Carlingford High 
which is an extraordinary feat given that more and more 
Catholic parishes have no ministry to high schools at all. 
The secondary catechists will be thanking her at a lunch on 
Nov 25th.  
 

Gordon Floyd has given his resignation from the Parish  
Finance Committee. Gordon has been a foundation member 
of the PFC, and also, together with Margaret, foundation 
members of St Gerard’s. The first meeting to plan to build 
St Gerard’s Church was held in their home. Gordon has 
served the parish faithfully for more than 50 years.  
 

Bob Crane has given his resignation from the Parish Finance 
Committee and from his voluntary role of maintenance  
coordinator for the parish. Bob has also served the parish 
for nearly 50 years both in hands on maintenance for the 
parish and OLHC School, and behind the scenes work. Bob 
has served the parish in an extraordinary way. The Parish 
Finance Committee will thank Gordon and Bob at a dinner 
later this month.  
 

The coinciding of each of these resignations, along with the 
upcoming redevelopment at Epping may prompt a concern 
that so much is changing and that we are ‘losing’ these 
good people. But each of them has built up the life of the 
parish, and now, there is the opportunity for others to build 
on their work. Lynn Siau will now take up the communica-
tions component of Maree’s role (website, bulletin, social 

media and signage). Information for the bulletin can be 
directed to Lynn from Jan 1st.  
 

I am creating a new staff role called “Operations Coordi-
nator” which will take on other aspects of Maree’s work, 
shared with Dennis Porteous, and which will include the 
maintenance coordination which Bob Crane had previously 
done. The full role description and position details are in 
this bulletin. While we will advertise more widely it will be 
a role well suited to a parishioner who already knows the 
context of the parish. It will have opportunity for flexible 
hours which may be attractive to parents with school aged 
children.  
 

In consultation with the Pastoral Council Fr Bogdan and I 
have begun creating several new voluntary leadership 
roles such as coordinators for each of the liturgical minis-
tries at both churches. There will be several new roles and 
teams created in the coming months to take over some of 
the ministry support work which Maree has been doing.  
 

While Katherine Tam will continue to coordinate the pri-
mary school catechists, the position of secondary catechist 
coordinator is now vacant. Fr Jim and the parish team will 
work to ensure that the catechists are supported until 
another coordinator emerges.  
 

The resignation of four PFC members (Bob Crane and 
Gordon Floyd, as well as John Waddell and Giang Pham) 
creates space for new people to step up into leadership 
on the Parish Finance Committee. We now have fixed 3 
year terms, so we won’t see the likes of Gordon & Bob’s 
extraordinary long service again, but hopefully this  
becomes a manageable possibility for people. 
 
 The work of the PFC will be vital in these next few years 
as we determine how best to use the new buildings at 
Epping and the income which it will provide. The role of 
the Pastoral Council will also be invaluable in guiding us 
through these years of transition and  shaping the vision 
for the faith life of the parish. 
 
 
 
                                             ……..continued on page 2 

 
 

YEAR B                     THIRTY-THIRD SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME                       14-11-21 
                                    OUR LORD JESUS CHRIST, KING OF THE UNIVERSE                  21-11-21 

Daniel  12:1-3          Hebrews 10:11-14.18                             Mark 13:24-32 
Daniel  7:13-14                                Apocalypse  1:5-8                                             John 18:33-37 
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              CHRISTMAS EVE CHILDREN’S MASSES  
 

All children are invited to take part in the Christmas Vigil Masses (5 pm and 7pm at St 
Gerard’s and OLHC on Christmas Eve in both churches.)  
We would like child volunteers for many roles. We also need parent volunteers to assist at 
the practices, during the Mass.  
 

         PRACTICES  
Parent helpers and children participating in the Mass will be required to  

attend the following practices:  
 Carlingford: Saturday 18th December  10am- 11am—Parent run-through & Gospel mime dress rehearsal. 
 (Practice for 5pm Mass only .                  11am—11:30—Readers  
 (Practice for 7pm Mass to be advised)     
                 

Epping:  Saturday 18th December         11:45am—12:30pm— Parent run-through & Gospel mime dress rehearsal. 
              12:30pm-1pm  Readers  
  

Any questions? Please email:                   Lynn for Carlingford    lynn@eppcarl.org.au   
                                            Therese for Epping    olhcchildrensmass@gmail.com  
                   

     - - - - - - - - - - - - Please detach and return no later than 28th November - - - - - - - - - -  

 Parent Contact  

 

 

 
 

 
        I am able to assist with Practices and during the Mass. 

      
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

…...continued from the cover 
 

While beginning this season of farewells I also mention that Hien Vu will complete his year on pastoral placement with us 
at Christmas before returning to the seminary for his final two years of formation. We will farewell Hien at the Christmas 
carols event on Boxing Day night. Richard Houwing is due to complete his pastoral placement as a diaconate aspirant at 
the end of the year also, but may stay for a few additional months to offset the time missed in lockdown.  
 

So there are significant changes afoot, and with these come significant opportunities for the Holy Spirit to continue to 
work in and through us to guide us to become the church which God wants us to be. I invite you to prayerfully consider 
if you might be available to serve in any of these roles. 
 

Covid Restrictions updates: As of Nov 8th our density limit in our churches and meeting rooms is now 2 sqm per 
person. We encourage you to continue to keep 1.5m physical distancing where possible.  

 

While the NSW Govt now allows singing by vaccinated people the diocese has recommended that we continue to discour-
age congregational singing for the time being.  
Face masks continue to be mandatory indoors until Dec 15th or 95% vaccinated. Until this time eating, drinking and sing-
ing will need to be done outside of our parish meeting rooms.  
We can now have, junior servers within Mass, and offertory processions and gospel processions.  
 

Air Conditioning: The new air conditioning at St Gerard’s is nearing completion. It comes at a substantial cost of near-
ly $200,000 due to the design constraints which required a custom-built system.  
 

Would you like to contribute to this project by making a significant gift either as a memorial to a loved one who has 
passed away, or as your own gift to the parish? Your name, your family’s name, or the name of the person in whose 
memory you donate will be inscribed on a plaque which will be placed on the back wall of the church near the new air 
intake vents. You may of course wish to donate anonymously, and if so, this will be honoured too.          
If you are interested in making such a gift, please contact Fr Jim for a confidential discussion on 9876 2853 or 
jim.mckeon@bbcatholic.org.au                                  Fr Jim McKeon 

Name:   

Mobile:   

Email:   

  

Child’s name 

  

Age 

Role (please number preferences 1 and 2) * 
Reading Gospel Mime 

(Joseph/Mary/Angel/Shepherd) 

        

        

        

* We will try to give everyone their first preference and will notify by email. 

mailto:jim.mckeon@bbcatholic.org.au
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Our Local Advent Ecumenical  

Service 
 
A reminder that our next gathering with our fellow local 
Churches with whom we share a covenant relationship will 
take place on: 
 
           Tuesday, 23rd November at 7:45pm  
                 Please note change in venue 
                      Epping Uniting Church  
           Cnr Oxford & Chester Streets, Epping 
 
Please try to come along for this final ecumen-
ical gathering for the year as we prepare to-
gether to celebrate the Lord’s birth. 
 
 
 

Parish Historical Display and Garage Sale 
 

As part of the Parish’s marking the planned redevelopment 
of the Epping site from early next year, we are putting  
together a Historical Display of our Parish life over the time 
we have been part of the Oxford Street Epping since 1907.  
The Display will be held in the Old School Building (the build-
ing where the Parish Office was located) and Presbytery and 
is an opportunity for you to come along and immerse your-
self in the life and times of the Parish at the Epping site. The 
display will be open after the Sunday morning Masses at  
Epping on the Sundays of 21 November, 28 November,  
5 December, and 12 December. 
 
Please come along as we reminisce and mark this important 
Parish occasion. 
 
In addition to the Display, as advised in recent Bulletins we 
will also be holding a Garage Sale over a four-week period to 
‘find good homes’ for the items that will no longer be  
required once we commence the redevelopment of the  
Epping site.  The Garage Sale will coincide with the dates of 
the Historical Display, i.e. 21 November, 28 November,  
5 December, and the big sale on 12 December. We will be 
holding the Sale in the Old School Building and it will be 
open after the Sunday morning Masses. 
 
Please come along and help us as we relocate all the excess 
items by grabbing a bargain or 3! Items available are varied 
but will include household furniture (tables, chairs, wardrobe, 
bookshelf, some white goods (bar fridge, washer, dryer, 
dishwasher), household effects and kitchenware), household 
furnishings, as well as our excess office furniture including 
desks, chairs, cabinetry, bookshelves and filing cabinets. 
 
At the moment we have a small team of people managing 
both these events.  We are looking for (ie. read in need of) 
further people to assist us over the 4-week period that we 
will be holding both the Garage Sale and Historical Display. If 
you are able to be part of the working teams for either (or 
both) of these events, please contact Kevin Macdonald on 
0490 338 126, or the Parish Office. As they say, many hands 
make the work lighter, so please be part of the working 
teams. 

PARISH STAFF  

Parish Secretary: 
Dennis Porteous  Ph.: 9876 2853 
Email: dennis@eppcarl.org.au 
 

Asst. Parish Secretary:  
Maree Balzulat    Ph.: 9876 2853 
Email: maree@eppcarl.org.au 
 

Admin. Assistant 
Michael Davies    Ph: 9876 2853   
Email:   Michael@eppcarl.org.au 
 

Parish Support Worker (PSW) 
Sacramental Programmes and 
Children’s Ministries  
Lynn Siau  
Ph.:  0407 255 593      Email: lynn@eppcarl.org.au 
 

Pastoral Support Worker (PSW) Youth: 
Joanna Mak 
Ph.:  0404 710 588      Email: joanna@eppcarl.org.au 
 

Missionary Discipleship Coordinator: 
Denis McNamara 
Ph.: 0410 041 944       Email: denis.mcnamara@eppcarl.org.au 
 
Parish Pastoral Council 
If you have any questions, comments or feedback for the  
Parish Pastoral Council then please send an email to 
ppsecretary@eppcarl.org.au  

                           

    Together as One … 

A Mass to remember, love 

and pray with our young 

people      who have died. 

 
You are invited to a candlelit Eucharist for parents,  

siblings, and other family members and friends who 
have been touched by the death of a baby, (before or 
after birth), a child or young adult. 

 

        Thursday, 25 November at 7:30pm 

        St Gerard Majella Church, Carlingford 

 

You are welcome to bring a photo or a symbol of the 
young person you are remembering. This could be a 
small item of clothing, a toy or a favourite book or some 
other item which is symbolic of the person you are re-
membering in prayer, and can be placed in the sacred 
space before Mass. 

 

                All are  welcome 
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Children’s Sacramental Confirmation 2021 

 

   Please continue to keep the other children and their families in your prayers, especially as the day they receive the  
   sacrament draws closer in the coming weeks.  

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

     
 

 
Lynn Siau 
Sacramental Programmes & Children’s Ministries  
0407 255 593 
lynn@eppcarl.org.au  

Congratulations to the following children who celebrated their Confirmation in the parish this fortnight: 
 
Isabella Abdulnour, Joshua Bennett, Avaleigh Chenery, Sophira Chenery, Kenneth Chia, Charlotte Childs, Jack  
Dargan, Cameron Gallo, Ethan Jones, Baxter Judges, Hayley Loh, Sophie Minard, Max Minard, Emilio Mirenzi, Sebas-
tian Smart, Anneliese Smith, Makayla Texier, Abbey White, Erin Andrews, James Buoro, Samson Burrell, Jermaine De 
Mello, Heidi Doyle, Thomas Dunn, Quentin Feliciano, Tommy Gill, Keana Glayjo, Julia Klimkeit, Lily Leung, Timothy 
Loo, Amber Melhem, Ava Martin, Chloe Martin, Zac Pinto, Mia Rees, Lotsie Simpson, Sebastian Stevens, Gabriella 
Yanga, Kirrana Bainey, Kimberley Bainey, Sebastian Canlas, Ben FitzGerald, Isabella Lawrence, Olivia Park, Oliver 
Rixon, Erin Samson, Andi Samson, Elijah Samson, William Sia, Ava Tanudji, Charlotte Tanudji, Juliette Corne, Elijah 
Gamboa, Savannah Hogan, Toby Huntsdale, Michael Kulanayagam, Christy Li, Andi Sage Melgar, Margaux Rondilla, 
Noah Heher and Tyson Vu. 

Children’s/Family Mass 21st November  
at Our Lady Help of Christians, Epping 

 
Children’s/Family Mass is back on the third Sunday of each month 
during school term at OLHC’s 10:15am Mass. We invite all the chil-
dren to come and participate! 
 
The children can be involved in reading, processions and leading 
the Prayers of the Faithful. Those who wish to read will be sent a 
copy of the reading beforehand to practise. 
 
If your child would like to be allocated a role, please contact 
Therese at olhcchildrensmass@gmail.com   
 

Children’s Liturgy – Kidz Word 
at St Gerard’s Church, Carlingford 

 
Kidz Word is back in person at the 9:30am Mass each week 
during the school term (except for the first Sunday when the 
Children’s Family Mass takes place). 
 
The parent leaders are raring to go, so please make sure your 
children come forward when the priest calls!  
 

mailto:lynn@eppcarl.org.au
mailto:olhcchildrensmass@gmail.com
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Youth And Young Adults  - For more information on any of our three youth groups 
please contact the Youth Minister, Joanna Mak on 0404 710 588 or joanna@eppcarl.org.au.  

ANTIOCH (YEAR 10/16 YEARS OLD - 
23 YEARS OLD) 

 

Antioch meets every Sunday nights for games, a talk, 
share groups and prayer.  

6-8pm at St Gerard’s meeting room   
on 14th and 21st November 

 

Contact parent support if you have any questions: 
Joanne 0416 030 927 or Karen 0421 506 577 

 
 
 

CANA (Years 6-9)   
 

Join us on Friday nights 
7:30—9:00pm at St Gerard’s 

Parish Hall. 
(543 North Rocks Rd, Carlingford 

Entrance via North Rocks Rd.) 
 

On  12th & 19th November, 
 

For further information call 
Joanna Mak on 0404 710 588 

or email joanna@eppcarl.org.au 
 

Emmaus Young Adults  
(23-30years old) 

 

Our young adults group meets once a fortnight on Tuesdays 7-8:30pm. 
Join us on the 16th November at St Gerard’s meeting room. 
 

For more information contact any of our three Youth Groups, please con-
tact the Youth Minister, Joanne Mak on 0404 710 588 or joan-
na@eppcarl.org.au   

Emmaus on their weekend hike. 

November 2021 Appeal 
 

St Edmund’s College is one of the five  
beneficiaries of Pastoral Works Broken  
Bay. 
 

The College supports 120 students with  
disabilities such as intellectual, sensory  
impairment or autism, providing skills and  
experience for them to fully engage in life. 
 

Your generous donations help with vital fee assistance to 
families in our Catholic community so that their children 
can access the services offered by St Edmund’s. 
 

Watch the attached short film to see the amazing impact 
your donations support 
https://youtu.be/3r5BE26o2H4. 
 

Envelopes will be in the pews over the next three week-
ends of 31 October, 7 and 14 November. 
You can also donate by visiting 
www.bbcatholic.org.au/pastoralworks. 
 

Thank you and God bless you for your generosity. 

Sacramental Formation Process Review 
 
Bishop Anthony has asked that a review of our current  
Sacramental formation process, or ‘Sacramental Program,’ 
take place with a vision of creating a new and contempo-
rary set of resources for the next generation of young Cath-
olics as they come to know Jesus in the Sacraments. If you 
have been involved with formation in the current program, 
or are a parent whose child has undertaken the formation, 
we would really appreciate feedback on your experience 
and the resources used. What you share with us in this 
survey will be invaluable to the success of the project, and 
be kept confidential between those involved. There are two  
versions, for adults and also for children who would like to 
participate. 
  
Adult Survey: https://forms.gle/DxDWQWokPgaC4SYDA 
  
Children’s Survey: 
 https://forms.gle/EY7QJPDovp9n9CQaA 

https://bbcatholic.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=466af249e088db70ab864d088&id=767a3f1189&e=3941f0b822
https://bbcatholic.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=466af249e088db70ab864d088&id=fe3c5569ef&e=3941f0b822
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Position Vacant: Parish Facilities/Operations Coordinator – Epping Carlingford Parish  
Permanent, part-time / full time role 
 
Our parish is seeking to recruit a Parish Facilities/Operations Coordinator. This role plays an important part in the Parish 
team, providing facilities, operational and administrative services to the Epping Carlingford Parish community.  
The ideal candidate will have a comprehensive knowledge of office administration processes, understanding of building 
maintenance, knowledge of bookkeeping or accounting practices coupled with excellent organisational skills and a high 
attention to detail. 
 
An ability to work autonomously while remaining a team player, commitment to be accountable for performance and an 
ability to work collaboratively across a wide spectrum of stakeholders will be crucial to your success. You will be required 
to have a good understanding of, and commitment to, Catholic values and teachings. 
 
If the above sounds like you, supported by relevant qualifications or experience in operations or office administration, 
please email a brief cover letter and CV to recruitment@bbcatholic.org.au. 
 
The role is permanent, ideally 4 days per week, with flexibility in relation to work schedule (days and hours of work) with 
a competitive remuneration on offer.  
 
For further information, including to request a copy of the position description please contact recruit-
ment@bbcatholic.org.au.  
 
Applications close Friday 3 December 2021. 
 
The Diocese of Broken Bay is committed to and promotes a culture of safety and care for all people, especially for chil-
dren and others in the community who are vulnerable. Our Diocese has no tolerance to Child Abuse and is committed to 
ensuring our staff and volunteers understand the joint responsibility to safeguard all those within our community. 
 
The successful applicant must have the right to work in Australia and will be required to undertake a National Police His-
tory Check and Working With Children Check. 

 A NIGHT OF CHRISTMAS CAROLS 

DEAR FRIENDS LET’S CELEBRATE WITH SONGS AND MUSIC OF 
CHRISTMAS TIME. 

LET’S AGAIN SING THE PRAISE OF GOD IN  
DIFFERENT LANGUAGES 

 
SUNDAY, 26th December 2021 

For more information please contact Fr. Bogdan or  
the Parish Office 

Date 
Mass 
Time 

 Epping 
Mass 
Time 

Carlingford 

20/11/21   5:00pm Fr Jim McKeon 6:00pm Fr Marek Woldan 

21/11/21   8:30am Fr Bogdan Skupien 7:45am Fr Bogdan Skupien 

21/11/21 10:15am Fr Marek Woldan 9:30am Fr Jim McKeon 

21/11/21  6:00am Fr Bogdan Skupien    

Date 
Mass 
Time 

 Epping 
Mass 
Time 

Carlingford 

27/11/21   5:00pm Fr Bogdan Skupien 6:00pm Fr Jim McKeon 

28/11/21   8:30am Fr Jim McKeon 7:45am Fr Jim McKeon 

28/11/21 10:15am Fr Jim McKeon 9:30am Fr Bogdan Skupien 

28/11/21  6:00am Fr Bogdan Skupien    

After Hours Sick Calls— 9876 2853 

Outside office hours our office phones divert 
to Fr Jim and Fr Bogdan at home. In the 
event that they are unavailable, their answer-
ing machines will record your message or 
ring the number given in the message. How-
ever, if possible please restrict routine enquir-
ies to office hours.  

Have You Told Us?   If you have recently 

changed your address, phone number or 
email. For parishioners who give by credit 
card, does your credit card expire in the near 
future? Please give the parish office a call on 
9876 2853 if you have received a new credit 
card and/or a new expiry date. 

Admitted to Hospital  A reminder that if 

you are admitted to hospital, please try to 
ensure that you write down your religion as 
Catholic on the admission form, so that you 
can receive Catholic services during your 
stay. 

mailto:recruitment@bbcatholic.org.au
mailto:recruitment@bbcatholic.org.au
mailto:recruitment@bbcatholic.org.au
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Supporting the Parish Financially 
 

The Catholic Church has a strong tradition of giving, following in the footsteps of St Paul who spoke about  
caring for one another; it has established and supported many worthwhile charities throughout its long history. 
 

This culture of charity continues on, but a parish can only sustain itself and these charitable works with the help of its 
parishioners whose generosity makes great things  
possible. 
 

We ask you to consider making a donation to the Catholic Parish of Epping and Carlingford. To do so please use the fol-
lowing bank account: Please note that the two accounts previously shown have been changed by the bank; you are 
asked to use the account shown below. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
.  

Internet Banking 
Commonwealth Bank of Australia 

BSB:            062 784 
  Account No: 100001603   

Church Account (2nd Collection) 
Please use your envelope number  

               and surname as the reference 

2nd Collection 

• Parish running costs e.g. administration, insur-
ance, utilities, general maintenance and upkeep 
of the church, presbytery and parish property. 

• Parish staff salaries. 

                     BSB:          062 784 
                Account No: 100001604    
               Pastoral Revenue Account  
                       (1st Collection) 

Please use your surname as a reference. 
 

1st Collection supports the needs of priests of 
the  
parish. 

• The priests’ monthly salary. 

• Upkeep of the presbytery, e.g. food, utilities, 
cleaner, etc. 

Catechist (SRE) Parish Mass  
 

Come one & all to celebrate the amazing work our Catechists (SRE Teachers) do in the 9 State 
Schools across our Parish. 
 
Take this opportunity to thank, support and discover what these very busy people do for us at the 9.30am Mass 
on 21 November at St Gerard’s. 
 
Special thanks will be given to Clare Sa who has worked in both Primary & Secondary Schools across our Parish 
over the past 3 years.  We also ask you to share our appreciation for Hien Vu who taught at Cheltenham High & 
Epping North this year, whilst very busy in many other Parish Ministries. 
 
We will also be thanking Anna Commissione who taught at Murray Farm, Ovila D’Souza at Roselea State Schools, 
& Rosario Thurston who has assisted in organising & coordinating Catechist activities & student Masses for a num-
ber of years. 
 
We also wish to celebrate the many years of service given by our Catechists but in particular highlight Regina 
Soeryanto’s 5 years, Cliff Brennan’s 15 years, Pam Tapp & Mary O’Byrne’s 30 years each. 
 

We offer special encouragement to the families of all those whose children with 
whom the Catechists share their faith each week or fortnight to attend the Mass. 

 
 
 
 

Please contact 
                                Mary O’Byrne (High Schools) on 9871 2120 

or Katherine Tam (Primary Schools) on 

 
katherine@eppcarl.org.au. 

or via the Parish on 9876 2853 
with any enquiries or offers to assist I 
n this exciting & rewarding Ministry. 

 
 

mailto:katherine@eppcarl.org.au


Responsorial Psalm Response 
33rd Sunday in Ordinary Time  
Ps 155:8-11 R. v.1 
 

Keep me safe, O God: you are my hope.     
   

                          Gospel Acclamation                         Lk21:36 
  33rd Sunday in Ordinary Time         
  Alleluia, alleluia! 
  Be watchful, and pray constantly that you may be worthy  
  to stand before the Son of Man.  
  Alleluia! 
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WEEKEND MASSES                     

Epping 5:00pm Vigil, 8:30am, 10:15am, 6:00pm.  

Carlingford 6:00pm Vigil, 7:45am, 9:30am.. 

                                       WEEKDAY MASSES 

  Mon. Tues. Wed. Thur. Fri. Sat.  

EPPING  No Mass       12:15pm  6:00pm    12:15pm  12:15pm    9:15am   

CARLINGFORD   9:30am     No Mass  9:30am    9:30am    9:30am   No Mass  

HEALING MASS Carlingford—1st Thursday,       Epping — 3rd Wednesday (no Healing Mass in Jan.) 

EXPOSITION OF THE  EUCHARIST:  Epping  Saturday 9:45-10:15am,     Carlingford, 4th Thursday 10:00am 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION: Epping  Saturday 9:45-10:15am     Carlingford  Saturday 5:00—5:30pm 
Also, Epping   Monday 6pm and Epping   Friday at 7:30pm  Carlingford    OR BY APPOINTMENT.    

BAPTISMS AND WEDDINGS:   BY APPOINTMENT 

PARISH OFFICE: 29 Oxford Street, Epping NSW 2121 PH: 9876 2853    Email: parish@eppcarl.org.au 

ST GERARD MAJELLA’S PRIMARY SCHOOL:  PH:  9871 1633    Email: sgc@dbb.catholic.edu.au 

OUR LADY HELP OF CHRISTIANS’ PRIMARY SCHOOL:   PH: 9868 3322   Email: olhc@dbb.catholic.edu.au 

Lord, in Jesus your Son, you restored to us the gift of Everlasting life. Grant that life to: 
 

Recently deceased:  Yew Lee, John Butler, Margaret Ann McLaughlin, Elroy Caspersz, Rozalia Astalosh, Thanh (Joshep) 

Nguyen, Rose Wickremanayake,  Caroline Collerson, Gilles Vivien, Doreen Brown,  
 

Also for: Mark Hillier, Richard Barry, deceased members of the McEnearney, Hodgins, Rowston, and Barry families, 

Robert Webb. Mary Anne, Anthont, Hugh, Maureen, Sarah Mulligan, Louise Nicholas. 

 

Please pray for those who are sick: Sean Huhse, Joel Steinberg, Patricia Rumble, Dean Pan, John Davies, Nicole 

Greenfield, Michael Furlong, Saulius Dovydas Balsya, Mark Di Palma, Anthony Conlon, Andrew Hannam, Fr Mick Court, 

Margaret Maher, Anna & Leo Bruzze, Gerhard, Stieger, Rebecca Lawler, Ben Thornton, Elaine Finlayson, Brian Walsh,  

Patricia O’Connor, Kathy Noonan, Dorothy Bonaccorso, Margaret Floyd, Barbara Madafiglio, Radhi Riley, Patrick Thornton, 

Jan Doherty, Ana Matijasic, Benjamin Verco, Peter Kelly. John Goodwin, George Bell, Michael & Susan Tuite, Noelene  

Viset, Eileen Brownlow, Leonie Hale, Elaine & Graham Yeates, Anne Kilby, Cohen Hadden, Yuqin Li, Paul Kelly,  

Greg Walsh, John Gilberti, Catherine Walsh, Brendan Stone, Melanie Loudoun, Mary Wijewardana, Elaine Hunt, Maureen 

Carlon, Augustine Hong, Luba Charlton, George Khouri, Antony Hogan, Ingrid Connor, Steve Toth, Martin & Gay Flood, 

William Jones, Nicholas Rajanayagen, Maria Lee, Patricia Muschalik, Sr Abanasia Lee, Maria Belisario, Stella Edwards, Fara 

Vargas, Theo Stevens, Monica Weeden, Thomas Woodward, Wai Chun Wong, Heather Stoodley, Agnes Wong, Alex Ben-

jamin Zaragoza, Janice Lemon, Mary Lou Petony, Donald Wong, Joyce Heidke, Betty Brennan, Dennis Porteous, Tony 

McEnearney. 
Due to privacy laws, names of the sick and deceased can only be put in the bulletin with the permission of the family. 

Responsorial Psalm Response 
Our Lord Jesus Christ King of the Universe  
 

Ps 92:1-2.5 R.v. 1 
 

The Lord is king, he is robed in majesty. 

Gospel Acclamation 
  Our Lord Jesus Christ King of the Universe  
      

  Alleluia, alleluia! 
  Blessed is he who inherits the kingdom  
  of David our Father; blessed is he who  
  comes in the name of the Lord. 
  Alleluia! 
 


